
 

 

 

 

May 23, 2025 

 

Honorable Tom Cole     Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair of the House Appropriations  Ranking Member of the House Appropriations 

Committee   Committee  

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:   

 

I am requesting funding for Hillsborough Recreation Center in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive 

funding for this project is Hillsborough Township located at 379 South Branch Road, Hillsborough, NJ 

08844. The funding would be used for renovating and repurposing a vacant township-owned building into 

a community and recreation center. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the center 

will provide programming for youth, seniors, and families while reusing a vacant municipal building to 

maximize cost-effectiveness. The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes 

authorized by 5305(a)(2) of the Community Development Fund. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.   

 

Sincerely,   

 

 
 

BONNIE WATSON COLEMAN 

Member of Congress 

 

 
 

 

 


